MEETING MINUTES

72 BISHOP STREET

NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING

May 5, 2015

PARK DANFORTH AUDOITORIUM

777 STEVENS AVENUE

Greg Payne: Introduced the team and overview of the project program, population and expected timeline.

Bob Metcalf: Reviewed the site plan as the same concept as presented during the zone change process. He reviewed the layout, circulation, landscaping, lighting and drainage, including water quantity and quality. He addressed questions raised by the abutters during the zone change process that were specific to engineered plans. Bob reviewed the expected parking demand for the proposed use and indicated that a traffic report has been submitted with the application. The proposed sidewalk extension was also presented, identifying potential grading easement, s, conflicts with existing vegetation and signs located in the right of way.

Janet Parker: Mayfield Street Resident asked to clarify the drainage and the landscaping. She also expressed concerns with the sidewalk along her property on Bishop Street regarding responsibility for snow removal and loss of trees along her sideline.

Bob Metcalf: Responded that the runoff from the site will not exceed what presently leaves the site and that the nature of the soil material used to raise the site will allow for some infiltration. The system has been designed to also address water quality as required do to the location in the Impaired Watershed for the Capisic Brook.

Note: Josh Praver; direct abutter arrived at 7:15. Bob Metcalf reviewed the site for a second time.

Ben Walter: Reviewed the architecture and interior program space and how the building would be used by residents and staff. He addressed how security systems (monitor cameras) and sign in desk at the main lobby functioned. Ben discussed how the interior space and access to the exterior public spaces would function. He discussed the elevations and character of the building including materials being proposed to respond to a quality building that will be low maintenance and last a long time.

Josh Praver: Concerned with how this would impact his property adjacent to this site. Raised concerns with this being a shelter and also did not think the architecture was a quality or interesting design.

Ben Walter: Responded that this is not a shelter and proceeded to provide an over view of the resident population and how it would function. Greg Payne and Jon Bradley followed up with additional discussion of the function and clientele/resident and program.

Josh Praver: He expressed concern with how a new sidewalk would impact his property.

Bob Metcalf: Responded that the sidewalk was within the city right of way and that his sign encroached into the right of way and would need to be relocated. The existing trees are close to the edge of the proposed sidewalk and will be protected during construction of the sidewalk. There is one that is very close to the lot line.

Alan Thibeault UNE: Asked for clarification of the age group expected.

Jon Bradley: Responded that the population will be older chronically homeless individuals that are medically compromised. Old in the homeless population begins in the 50"s. Individuals are less mobile, will be supervised.

Josh Praver: Requested a copy of the site plan as he could not really understand what was being proposed and wanted an opportunity to study the plan. Greg Payne agreed to provide him with a PDF of the plan. (Subsequently sent by M&A).

Greg Payne: Thanked everyone for coming and hoped we had addressed their questions and indicated that we would be on a workshop agenda, date pending.